Ridge Runner

January 2015

President's Corner:

I want to "Congratulate" all the winners in our MRNA Holiday Light Up Contest. They were all outstanding and I wish they all could have been winners. I want to thank everyone that decorated and participated.

I want to "Welcome" all of our new residents here in Millers Ridge. We welcome you and want to invite you to join and participate in the Millers Ridge Neighborhood Association. For those who have not paid their dues yet, please fill out the form and mail your check in. The MRNA depends on your Dues to pay for lights and the upkeep of the Marque. This is your neighborhood it is time to step up and join your neighbors in the up keep of Millers Ridge.

I have been working with Bexar County Public Works and we are first on the list this year for having many of our streets fixed and resurfaced. Many of our sidewalks are being leveled and redone. Please keep all cars and trucks off the street on Dunstable, Millers Ridge and Ludgate during the day. Street work will begin on February 1st, 2015 through February 25th, 2015 and they have requested that the streets be kept totally clear so they can do the best job for your street. If a car is parked in the street they will go around it and not replace or repave it.

I am still working on approval for a Spring Dump Your Junk and will keep you all posted.

I thank you for your support of the MRNA and look forward to serving the people of Millers Ridge this year. This is your neighborhood, please mail in your dues today!

Barry Hunt,

President, Millers Ridge Neighborhood Association

Bexar County Public Works:

The Guest speaker at the January General Meeting was Aaron Martinez with Bexar County Public Works (BCPW). Mr. Martinez spoke about the current and upcoming repairs that his department his is doing in Miller's Ridge. BCPW is doing work on sidewalks Jan 13-Jan 31 at the following locations: Ludgate (6827, 6819, 6811, 6802, 6803), Millers Ridge (9507, 9511, 9515, 9518, 9539) and Dunstable (9574, 9566, 9522, 9546, 9566). Beginning February 1st they will be repairing the road/streets on Ludgate, Miller's Ridge and Dunstable through the 25th. BCPW has requested that no vehicles be parked on the street during these repairs as they will have no choice but to pave AROUND the vehicle leaving the street only partially repaired. The drain on Chelmsford was inspected by Storm Water Dept. and they found that the pipe is bowed and are looking into the options available to fix it so that flooding in that area is no longer an issue.

In addition he introduced the new smartphone App called YourGOV that allows you to report any issues immediately. You can even pin the exact location. You can also follow up the status of the reports you make. More information on the App can be found at www.bexar.org under YouGov Citizens Request Portal. This App is for any local government department not just Bexar County Public Works.

Announcements

- You are the eyes and ears of your community, if you see any suspicious activity call: Bexar County Sherriff's Department@ 210-335-6000 You do not have to give your name. You may also call this number for a Patrol By. Also call 210-335-4750 for the Constables Pct. 4 for a PATROL BY, so you get both services from two different agencies. You can ask for a PATROL BY online as well at http://bexarpolice.com/services/patrol_request.html
- Call Bexar County Animal Control at 210-207-6650 regarding loose Dogs or Cats. They will
 provide a cage to catch stray cats. Remember Bexar County has a Leash Law. They do have to
 be registered and licensed.

Announcements Cont...

- We need new and updated email addresses from Residents for the official MRNA Broadcast. Please email your email address to mazimaehunt05@yahoo.com to be put on the list for early Ridge Runners and Important Information about your neighborhood only.
- Reminder: If you wish to make additions to your property you must submit a Building and Improvement Request Form to the MRNA for approval PRIOR to starting your project. The County will not issue a permit without approval.
- Please do not put any signs in the median of the Millers Ridge Entrance as they will be removed from either island. Please remove your Garage Sale signs right after your event from other areas.

Light Up Contest Winners

First Place: Renee Herndon Second Place: James Taylor Third Place: Jim Afdahl

Honorable Mention: First: Wesley Redd

Second: Wade Cameron

Mail Box Contest:

First Place: Michael Herndon Second Place: John & Carol Gilg

Third Place: Jim Afdahl

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL THE WINNERS!!

Will you be a winner next year? There were lots of beautiful homes/yards and mailboxes out there! Just a reminder in order to win you must be a paid member. Don't forget to pay your dues so you don't miss out next time.

Board Members

Barry Hunt – President - 607-9158 Milton Jones – Vice President - 967-0812 Marvin Dodge – Treasurer - 422-8434 Richard Magoon – Secretary 415-7004

Committee Members

Marvin Dodge - Special Projects- ICE Julie Magoon - Signs & Special Projects Trish Koula - Web Master

Street Captains

Thanks to all of the following for delivering the Ridge Runner: Annandale & Bayport - Chris & Lisa Schloemer-347-4152
Chelmsford (odd) & Vineland - Alice & Gregory Logan - 599-1867
Chelmsford (even) - Marvin & Glenda Dodge - 422-8434
Chelseawood & Chesterbrook - Ed & Rashael Pose - 657-0620
Ludgate & Dunhill- Stan & Betty Thomas - 599-0901
Dunstable (even) Barry & Billie Hunt - 607-9158
Dunstable (odd) Wilburn & Judy Gloor - 653-7866
Millers Ridge (odd) Carol & John Gilg - 653-7947
Millers Ridge (even) Ginger VanSluyters - 946-5974

We appreciate all that our Street Captains do for our neighborhood.

ADVERTISEMENTS

Puppy/Dog training

Having trouble controlling your puppy or dog? Would you like your pet to sit nicely or go to his bed? I have Petsmart training with 2yrs experience working with different breeds. Call Julie Magoon at 210-414-5613 to set up a free consultation.

Firewood for Sale: Full Cord Mixed \$150.00; Full Of Cord Oak or Mesquite \$175.00; Half Cord Of Mixed \$85.00; Half Cord Of Oak or Mesquite \$95.00; Price Includes Delivery. Contact: James Taylor 210-716-1143 or Royce Taylor 210-707-8125

Clip and Return with check. Membership is due by October 1st, 2014 for the 2014-2015 year.

Please Do Not Mail Cash. Please give current e-mail and phone number.

Mail to: M.R.N.A., 9602 Chelmsford, San Antonio, Texas 78239

Name-______ Address-______

Dues for Oct. 1, 2014 to Oct.1, 2015 \$ 30.00 Donation \$. for Marquee Upkeep.

E-mail Address Cell Phone-

2015 CALENDAR OF EVENTS

MRNA General Meeting: March 10, 2015 MRNA General Meeting 7:30pm

MRNA General Meeting: April 14, 2015 MRNA General Meeting 7:30pm

MRNA Neighborhood Yard Sale: Saturday April 18, 2015 8am - 5pm

Spring Dump Your Junk: May 9 & 10, 2015

Sat. 9am - 6pm, and Sun. 1pm- 5pm - PENDING APPROVAL

MRNA General Meeting: Tuesday, September 8, 2015

Nominations for New MRNA Board

Texas Night Out/ Dinner At The Old Pond Area:

Tuesday, October 6, 2015

MRNA Dinner -General Meeting and Election for 2015:

Tuesday, October 13, 2015 Dinner @7pm

Fall Dump Your Junk: October – PENDING APPROVAL

MRNA General Meeting: Tuesday, November 10, 2015 7:30 pm

Light Up Contest Judging: Tuesday, December 15, 2015 6pm